
From: Neitzel, Grant D - DNR 
Sent: Friday, December 1, 2023 3:14 PM 
To: jacksplace.superior@gmail.com 
Cc: Saari, Christopher A - DNR; Pelczar, Jennifer S - DNR 
Subject: Environmental Consultant List, etc. 
Attachments: Env. Services Contractors List_RR024.pdf; Guidance on Post-Closure 

Modifications_RR-982.pdf; What is Vapor Intrusion_RR892.pdf 
 
Karen, 
 
I appreciate your time this afternoon discussing the Clothes Basket/Jack’s Place site. As I mentioned 
during our conversation, the DNR received your response letter, dated November 13, 2023, in which you 
indicated that you intended to hire a consultant by December 31, 2023. The DNR approves of this plan 
to move the site back into compliance, and looks forward to hearing from your consultant in the near 
future. Also, I’ve attached the DNR’s list of environmental consultants per your request; consultants 
located in Superior are listed on pg. 6 and Duluth consultants are listed on pg. 7. I also attached a few 
other guidance/reference documents related to post-closure modifications and vapor intrusion that I 
thought may be helpful. The YouTube link below (“Vapor Intrusion 101”) is a very short video that does 
a good job of explaining vapor intrusion to a layperson.  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=izo0QKqCToU 
 
If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone or email. 
 
Thanks, 
Grant  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Grant Neitzel 
Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1701 N. 4th Street 
Superior, WI 54880 
Phone: (715) 919-7238 
grant.neitzel@wisconsin.gov 
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